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The Preparatory Committee held a meeting on May 20, 2013, chaired by Ambassador Arturo Vallarino Bartuano, Permanent Representative of Panama and Chair of the Preparatory Committee to consider the items on the draft order of business, document AG/CP/OD-391/13. The meeting was called to order at 3:07 p.m.
The statutory quorum was established with the presence of representatives of Antigua and Barbuda, Argentina, Barbados, Belize, Bolivia, Brazil, Canada, Chile, Colombia, Costa Rica, Dominica, Dominican Republic, Ecuador, El Salvador, Grenada, Guatemala, Guyana, Haiti, Honduras, Jamaica, Mexico, Nicaragua, Panama, Paraguay, Peru, Saint Kitts and Nevis, Saint Vincent and the Grenadines, Suriname, Trinidad and Tobago, United States, Uruguay, and Venezuela.
The Preparatory Committee of the General Assembly adopted the order of business, AG/CP/OD-391/13.

At the start of the meeting, the delegation of Bolivia asked for the inclusion of a new item on the order of business. Its request was formulated in a note with the classification AG/CP/doc.848/13, "Requesting Cancellation of the Topic ‘Maritime Problem of Bolivia’ on the Draft Agenda for the Forty-third Regular Session of the General Assembly." That request was accepted.

At the start of the discussions, the delegation of Bolivia announced its decision to desist from its request to include the item "Report on the Maritime Problem of Bolivia" on the draft agenda for the forty-third regular session of the General Assembly. Consequently, the Committee, with no objections, approved withdrawal of that item from the agenda. The presentations by each delegation can be found in the minutes of the meeting.

After a short break, and given that item 4 on the order of business had included the "Request of the Permanent Mission of Chile to remove item 61 on the "Report on the Maritime Problem of Bolivia" from the draft agenda for the forty-third regular session of the General Assembly, in light of the agreement reached under item 2 of the order of business, when it came to Item 4 the Chair of the Preparatory Committee said it was no longer necessary to address the issue, as it had been resolved under Item 2.
During the meeting, the Preparatory Committee considered:  (a) a presentation by the Chair of the Board of External Auditors to the plenary of the General Assembly based on a decision adopted in that regard by the Permanent Council; b) the presentation by Mr. Vuk Jeremić, President of the sixty-seventh session of the United Nations General Assembly.  The requests were approved and the Preparatory Committee agreed that they be included in the draft schedule of the General Assembly session.
Before the meeting drew to a close, the Chair of the Working Group to Consider the Draft Declaration of Antigua gave a progress report on the Group's deliberations.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:15 p.m.
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1.	The delegations’ statements and comments may be found in the minutes of the meeting, AG/CP/ACTA 391/13.
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